
 

 

                                           
March 14, 2013                                 REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING                          7:30 PM      _                                                                                                                                

                

                              

PRESENT: Ronald Bono, Supervisor; James Lundrigan, Bradley Dixon, and Patricia Bikowsky, 

Councilpersons; Roy Kirley, Highway Superintendent; Roger Williams, PB Chairman; John 

Mancino, PB Member, Tracy McLain, Town Clerk and approximately 54 guests. 

   

Supervisor Bono opened the meeting at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

AGENDA:        Patty Bikowsky made the motion the agenda is accepted, Jim Lundrigan 2nd it,
 
all in favor, so 

moved.  

 

MINUTES:  Minutes from the February 14
th
 Regular Meeting were read by Supervisor Bono.  Jim Lundrigan 

made a motion to accept minutes as read, Brad Dixon 2
nd

 it, all in favor so moved.  

 

REPORTS:     Supervisor’s Report:   

                     Highway Supt. Report:   

  Town Clerk Report:  

2 Justice Reports: 

  Planning Board Report: 

  Dog Control Officer Report: 

  Code Enforcer Report: 

   

 

 

Reports were presented and reviewed by the board. 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

                        Bills in the General Account in the amount of $ 19,712.34 and bills in the Highway  

Account in the amount of $ 27,656.62 for a total of $ 47,368.96 were audited and                

approved for payment with a motion made by Patty Bikowsky, 2
nd

 by Jim Lundrigan, all in 

favor, so moved. 

   

Supervisor Bono states that he has received correspondence from several town residents on the proposed 

land use draft, wind law or zoning regulation concerns.  Supervisor Bono states that interviews were held 

for the Planning Board and the choice for PB Member was Doctor Douglas Waterman and Carey Earley 

as an alternate.  Nancy Reis states that there is no female on the Planning Board and would like a woman 

representative and would like the application/resumes made public.  Jane Welsh feels that an alternate 

should have been advertised since no one was aware of the position.  Charlie Bostic questions the validity 

of how the wind committee was formed.   

 

Supervisor Bono states that Delta would like to come to discuss how the Town can protect its roads.  It is 

generally a 20 minute presentation.  The Board would like him to set this presentation up.  The Board 

would also like to have a survey mailing sent out to all residents in regards to windmill and zoning issues.  

Jane Welsh comments on the proposed law already written and she feels there should be no need for a 

survey at this time.   

 

Supervisor Bono presented the following resolutions to the board for their consideration: 

 

13-11 to allow Supervisor Bono to move monies in the amount of $47,400.00 from the Berkshire Money 

Market into the general fund checking to cover March  bills.  Jim Lundrigan made the motion to adopt 

the resolution, Patty Bikowsky 2nd it, roll call vote, 4 votes yes. 

13-12 to appoint Douglas Waterman as Planning Board member and Cary Earley as alternate Planning 

Board member.  Patty Bikowsky made a motion to adopt the resolution, Brad Dixon 2
nd

 it, roll call vote 4 

votes yes. 

 

John Gaiser states that he did not get called for an interview.  Supervisor Bono states that he did indeed 

call and left a message on his phone using the number that was on his resume.  Ron Blackmore thanked 

the Board for the interview for the planning board and will allow the Town to release his resume to the 

public.  Joe Koen then reads his letter voicing his opinions. Nancy Reis would like the code of ethics put 

on the website and questions open meeting laws.  She would also like the draft minutes put on the 

website one week after the meeting.  Jane Welsh would like the wind advisory committee to set forth a 

public forum on their findings.  She will call Ron to set up a date.  Ron Blackmore requests that 

Supervisor Bono read his letter he had mailed in, so it was then read.  Joann Overton questions non 

operational windmills and how they would be dismantled.  Barbara Holmes would like to know why the 

Planning Board has taken a month to review the proposed wind law and why it has not yet been presented 

to the Board.  Nancy McGuire would like to thank the highway department and Roy for repairing her 

mail box in such a timely fashion.   

 



 

   

 

 

 

At 8:50PM Patty Bikowsky made the motion to adjourn, Brad Dixon 2nd it, all in favor, so moved. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Tracy McLain 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




